Regular Meeting of the Livingston Mayor and Board of Alderman on June 1, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at Livingston City Hall.

Alderman Present: Lynn King

David Langford
Bill Linder
Cindy Robbins
David Sadler II
Bill Winningham

Alderman Absent: None

Mayor Curtis Hayes called the meeting to order.

Cindy Robbins made the motion to accept the minutes as handed out. David Sadler seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Tommy Lee of the Upper Cumberland Development District presented the Rebuild TN Award to Livingston for being the 2015 Community of the Year.

Greg McDonald of the Downtown Revitalization Committee presented the following bills:

a.	Better Lawns	Sprayed sod around square	\$65.00
b.	Brown's Flower	Hanging Baskets on Square	889.76
c.	BWS&C	Central Parking Lot	16319.42
d.	BWS&C	Livingston Central Park	45282.45
e.	BWS&C	Livingston Pedestrian Access	1634.94

Charlie Smith of BWS&C explained the engineering invoices from BWS&C. He stated that out of the 3 contracts there is \$6,000.00 for engineering fees in construction; \$16,000.00 in Park and \$36,000.00 in TDOT Grant.

After discussion, Lynn King made the motion to approve the bills in the amount of \$64,191.57 being paid out of Downtown Revitalization funds. Cindy Robbins seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

The Board received a wish list on pay increases for the Livingston Fire Department.

Police Chief Greg Etheredge stated that there were 160 students that attended Police Camp this year. This is the largest class so far.

Bill Linder made the motion to adjourn. David Sadler seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Mayor		